
Nominations Committee Report September 2023 – June 2024, part A 

Prior to the 2023 AGM, Henry Troup, Kathy Gibb and William Passmore were part of the 

Nominating Committee which worked diligently to fill the roles of Assistant Lay Director, 

Communications, Musica, Post Cursillo and Palanca. 

In March 2024, Kathy Gibb volunteered to be the Assistant Lay Director for the 

remainder of the term in September 2024. 

In May 2024, Leslie Worden agreed to be the Communications Coordinator for the 

remainder of the term in September 2025. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Gibb 

Addendum:   As of April, 2024 a new committee was formed.  Colleen Mayo is heading 

the new committee and will submit a formal report for the AGM. 

 

Nominations Committee Report September 2024, part B 

The Nominating Committee was tasked with filling the following positions: Assistant Lay 

Director of OACM, Weekend Coordinator, Group Reunion Coordinator. 

We are pleased to report that Henry Troup has agreed to let his name stand for the 

Assistant Lay Director of the Movement for 2024-25. This position entails an additional 

two years for the positions of Lay Director and Advisor to the Lay Director. 

The new position description of Group Reunion Coordinator is currently under 

construction. Victor Wehrle has agreed to accept the position for one year. One of his 

first tasks will be to solidify a description; Victor may consult other seasoned Cursillistas 

with long-time experience in group reunions. 

The position of Weekend Coordinator has been challenging to fill and, to date, the 

Nominating Committee has no nominee. We will continue to work to fill this important 

vacancy. Meanwhile, we suggest that someone who has held the position previously be 

asked to perform the role for the upcoming Women’s Weekend (Nov. 1-3).  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Mayo 

Chair, Nominating Committee 


